BOOSTERS MINUTES
February 1,2021
Virtual

Meeting was called to order by Ms. Spitz at 6:07 pm.

Those in attendance were Ms. Spitz, Ms. Kelso, Ms. Raeburn, Ms. Brink, Mr. Ennis, Ms. Porreco, Ms.
Babcock, Ms. Lilyblade, Mr. and Ms. Vierra, Ms. Sewell, Ms. Baldwin, Ms. Tomalak, and Ms. Leahy. Ms.
Raeburn made a motion to approve the February agenda. Ms. Porreco seconded the motion that was
approved unanimously. Mr. Ennis made a motion to approve the December minutes Ms. Porreco
seconded the motion that was approved unanimously.

GENERAL CLUBS/ACTIVITIES REPORT:

Ms. Porreco reported that the newly formed Community Club is meeting virtually and working on a
fundraiser for A Precious Child. StuCo is meeting weekly but there is not a lot to plan. NHS meets bi-
weekly.

SCHOOL BOARD:

Mr. Ennis asked for guidance regarding what Boosters would like to specifically hear about monthly. The
Board is working hard to get students in the classroom, but it is difficult because they are unable to align
with everyone’s different needs and wishes. He reported that teachers had been moved up to Covid
Vaccine group 1B.

TREASURER REPORT:

Ms. Brink reported that all accounts on the Balance Sheet and Budget are looking good. Ms. Spitz asked
for further explanation regarding the amounts in the Boosters account. The school is looking to Boosters
to contribute to custom yard signs for all Seniors.

NEW BUSINESS: Lost connection — Mr. Vierra reported that the JA Foundation had received $6,600.00
for Colorado Gives Day. Ms. Sewell reported that money received from the Safeway Grant would be
allocated as follows - $3,000.00 to athletics and $3,000.00 to teachers is the form of $500.00 mini-grants.
Ms. Sewell also reported that Student Government had donated $1,200.00 which went directly to holiday
gifts, gift certificates, and utilities for JA families in need.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

e Scrip — Mr. Coffman was not present

e Concessions - Nothing to report

e Hospitality - Ms. Vierra reported the Sophomore class did a great job pampering the teachers in
January. She suggested that Boosters organize a REAL teacher appreciation in the future.

e Spirit Gear - Ms. Spitz reported that the new store will be open until Feb 21, 2021. A flyer
promoting the store will be included in all new family paperwork and the link included in
announcements.

o After Prom - Ms. Kelso reported that about half of the gifts have been purchased.

e Booster Bus - Ms. Babcock reported the bus has been brought back to the school. There was a
discussion regarding the best location to store the bus.

e Scholarship — Nothing to report



e Gatorade/Vending Machine - Nothing to report
e Ms. Sewell is looking for volunteers for the mini-grants review committee. One student, parent,
and teacher. Please email her at Isewell@jajags.com if interested.

OLD BUSINESS:

After clarification regarding available Boosters funds Ms. Spitz put to a vote for Boosters to approve a
$2,000.00 contribution to the purchase of custom Senior Class yard signs. Ms. Kelso made a motion to
approve and Ms. Raeburn seconded. The motion was approved unanimously.

Next meeting Zoom-March 1st at 6:00 pm
Ms. Spitz made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Porreco seconded the motion that passed

unanimously. Meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Christy Raeburn



